
SEQR RESOLUTION 
 
RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN OF PENDLETON OF DETERMINATION OF NON-SIGNIFICANCE 
PURSANT TO THE STATE ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY REVIEW ACT IN CONNECTION WITH THE 
CONSTRUTION OF A NEW SALT STORAGE FACILITY AND INSTALLATION OF EMERGENCY 
GENERATOR AT THE HIGHWAY GARAGE LOCATED AT 6640 CAMBELL BOULEVARD, 
PENDLETON NY. 
  
WHEREAS, The Town of Pendleton Town Board, as Lead Agency, has considered the Environmental 
Record prepared for this action to include any comments received from the public and Involved Agencies, 
along with the Part 1, Part 2, and Part 3 of the Short Environmental Assessment Form as prepared by 
GHD as the Town Engineer. 
 
WHEREAS, the Town of Pendleton Town Board, as lead agency, has reviewed the proposed action 
consisting of constructing a new salt storage facility and installation of an emergency generator at the 
Highway Garage is consistent with an unlisted SEQR action and furthermore, that the proposed action 
will not have a significant adverse impact on the environment and that a negative declaration should be 
issued; 

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Pendleton Town Board, as lead agency, for the 
SEQRA review of the proposed action hereby issues a negative declaration in connection with this 
unlisted activity; and  
  
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town Supervisor is authorized to execute any necessary 
documents relating to an issuance of a negative declaration. 

 


